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Secretary of State Alex Padilla Statement on new DMV 
Reinvention Strike Team 

SACRAMENTO - Today Governor Gavin Newsom announced the formation of a new 
Department of Motor Vehicles Reinvention Strike Team to be headed by California Government 
Operations Agency Secretary Marybel Batjer. Secretary of State Alex Padilla issued the 
following statement in response. 

“I applaud Governor Newsom for making leadership change at the DMV a top priority, and 
creating a new DMV Reinvention Strike Team during his first week in office. I look forward to 
working with the new administration in any way to strengthen voter registration at the DMV.” 
  
In December, Secretary of State Padilla wrote to then Governor-Elect Newsom calling for new 
leadership at the Department of Motor Vehicles. Click here to read Secretary Padilla’s letter.  

### 

Follow the California Secretary of State on Twitter and Facebook. 

https://www.gov.ca.gov/2019/01/09/dmv-strike-team/
https://www.gov.ca.gov/2019/01/09/dmv-strike-team/
https://admin.cdn.sos.ca.gov/press-releases/2018/sos-letter-to-gov-brown-and-gov-elect-newsom.pdf
https://twitter.com/CASOSvote
https://www.facebook.com/CaliforniaSOS/
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